
Kure Beach Community Center 

November Committee Minutes 

 

November 14, 2017 

 

Call To Order 

The meeting was called to order at 9:30am. 

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes were approved as written. The following members were present:  Robin Sack, David Sack, 

Elaine Hall, Harriet Owsley, Mararuth Capell, Mary Ann McConnell, Sarah Barham, Lisa Leppo.   Jeannie 

Gordon and Linda Brett-Kell were absent. 

Reports -  Nikki 

Craig Bloszinski has been elected as new Mayor of Kure Beach.  He will continue to serve as liaison to 

KBCC Committee. 

Town Hall will soon be moving to Fort Fisher Air Force Base in preparation for the new Town Hall 

construction. 

Kure Beach Holiday Market will be Sat 11/18/2017 and Sat 11/25/2017 from 9 am to 3pm at OFP. Toys 

for Tots will be held again this year at the Town Hall Booth. 

KBCC Committee Globe/Wreath Project will be Saturday 11/18/2017 at KBCC from 1-3pm.  Participants 

will need to bring gloves and lights.  Chicken wire will be provided.  The cost will be $2 plus 2 canned 

goods or $3 without canned goods.   All proceeds and canned goods will be donated to The Help Center 

of Federal Point.   

Community Craft Project 

The Globe/Wreath Project will be Saturday 11/18/2017 at KBCC from 1-3pm. 

David and Robin Sack will get the chicken wire and cut to size for the project. 

Harriet Owsley will help distribute project flyers at the KB Town Hall Booth on Saturday.  She will provide 

a basket for the canned food donation at the center and deliver the canned food items to The Help 

Center of Federal Point. 

All members should be present at 12:15pm to prepare for set up for the project.  Members should bring 

gloves and plyers.  Extra lights will be available for $1.  Otherwise, participants can bring   approximately 

100 lights for each project. 

Old Business 

David Sack has the new can opener in working order.   Leave the handle up when starting to open a can. 



The Committee opted to eliminate the petty cash on hand since reimbursements are usually done 

quickly at Town Hall. 

Mary Ann McConnell and select committee members have delivered the framed Certificates of 

Appreciation to Charlie Grainger’s, Blue Marlin, and Big Daddy’s.  Much appreciation was expressed by 

the managers. 

The KBCC Committee will not meet in December. 

Projects for Upcoming Months 

The following ideas were suggested: 

1. Lunch for town employees 

2.Yard Sale with some craft ideas by Elaine 

3.Valentine Dance for Kids and Parents 

These ideas will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Adjourn 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:15am. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Elaine Hall 

 


